


Fr. Deignan's 
Announcement on DSS

After months of in-depth discussions with various experts 
in education, the government officials and members of 
t h e  D S S  Ta s k  Fo r c e , a  d e c i s i o n  t o  d e f e r  t h e  
implementation of DSS (Direct Subsidy Scheme) has 
been made. In his announcement on 10 December 2007, 
Fr. Deignan has outlined a series of positive steps to be 
taken for the future development of the two Wah Yans 
and made an appeal for the support of their alumni. 
Details can be found at: 
http://www.wahyan-psa.org/events/20071210_DSS_Ann
ouncement/Announcement_on_the_deferment_of_DSS.pd

Wah Yan Basketball League 
The Wah Yan Basketball League Tournament 2007-08 started its first game on 15 December 2007.

The 9th Wah Yan Football League Tournament has kicked 

off. From now until May 2008, there will  be over 60 

matches altogether to be held at WYK every Saturday. 

This year there are 19 teams involving over 300 players. 

The 9th Wah Yan Football 
League Tournament

This year we've got a record breaking number of Wahyanites taking part in our yearly Reunion Dinner held right after the Speech 

Day on 16 November 2007! Thanks to the coordinators of graduates especially from the years of '67, '77, '87, '97, '05 and '07. 

Reunion Dinner 2007

The PSA buddies together with their family members and 

friends had a retreat in Cheung Chau on 10 & 11 November 

2007. They had a relaxing time with some inspiring sharings. 

They wish more people to join them next year and this is 

also what we always hope for. 

Annual Retreat at 
Salesian Retreat House

The bi-annual Wah Yan International Confererence will be held on 15 & 16 November 2008 in Hong Kong. 'Bonding Forever' has 

become the main theme of International Conferences in recent years. This time, IC-2008 is keen to capitalise on the opportunity 

to foster bonding of old boys from different professions and fields of expertise so that their specific energies could be 

beneficially channelled to meet various special needs of the schools and the world around us. For details, please visit its official 

website at http://www.wahyan-psa.org/events/20081115_IC2008/index.html

Fr. Coghlan (left) cutting cake with Fr. Naylor

Spring Dinner 2008
The Spring Dinner will be held on 7 March 2008 at the 
K ing Palace Chinese Restaurant, Hopewell  Centre, 
Wanchai. Please mark it on your diary now. Detailed 
information will be announced via the PSA website. 

On 18 October 2007, both WYHKPSA and WYKPSA organized 

a birthday party for Fr. Coghlan, S.J. and Fr. Naylor, S.J. at the 

Cafe 33, the Empire Hotel, Hong Kong. The Fathers not only 

spoke but also sang in the party. They said they were deeply 

moved by the act of loyalty of the old boys to the schools, 

which was evident in their active participation in the 

Walkathon on 7 October. 

Birthday Party for Fr. Coghlan 
and Fr. Naylor

International Conference 2008
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